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Lincoln Trail ADD 
Regional Transportation & Highway Safety Committee 

Minutes 
December 16, 2020 

 

Attendants: 
 

Voting Members: 
Honorable Maurice Lucas, Breckinridge County Judge Executive 
Honorable Kevin Henderson, Grayson County Judge Executive 
Honorable Timothy Graves, Washington County Judge Executive 
Mr. John Thomas, City of Lebanon 
Mr. Daniel Carney, SWEDA 

 
Advisory Members: 

Mr. Kevin Young, KYTC District 4 
Mr. Charlie Allen, KYTC District 4 
Mr. Jacob Huber, KYTC ADD Coordinator 
Mr. Mike Skaggs, Radcliff-Elizabethtown MPO 
Ms. Sherry Johnson, LTADD Deputy Director 
Mr. Bo Martin, LTADD Regional Transportation Planner 

Guests:  
Ms. Diana Radcliffe, BFW Engineers 
Mr. Doug Taylor, KYTC Rural and Municipal Aid Field Rep 
Mr. Kenny Morgan, KYTC Rural and Municipal Aid Field Rep 
Mr. Daniel Walker, KYTC Bicycle and Pedestrian Coordinator 

 

The LTADD Regional Transportation and Highway Safety Committee met on 
Wednesday, December 16, 2020 at 9:00 am via Zoom Video Conference. 

 
Chair, Judge/Executive Maurice Lucas called the meeting to order at 9:00 am.  

Opening Remarks 

Judge Lucas welcomed all Committee members and guests. 
 

Minutes 
 

Judge Lucas asked the Committee members to review the minutes from October 21, 2020 and 
asked for consideration of a motion to approve. A motion was made by John Thomas to approve 
the minutes as presented, seconded by Judge Kevin Henderson; motion passed unanimously. 

 
Presentation 
 
Mr. Daniel Walker, KYTC Statewide Bicycle and Pedestrian Coordinator, gave a presentation 
over several safety topics relating to ADA sidewalk compliance and other wheelchair accessibility 
issues. 

 
Discussion Item 
Mr. Bo Martin then gave a brief update on SHIFT 2022 and stated that he was awaiting further 
information regarding the number of sponsorships LTADD will receive this cycle. He further 
stated that he would provide any SHIFT updates to the committee when they became available 
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to him. Mr. Martin reminded members that SHIFT projects could be added until March 12, 2021 
and that he anticipated the Lincoln Trail ADD to sponsor their projects at the next meeting on 
March 17th, 2021. 

 
Mr. Kevin Young gave the District 4 Update. 
 
Mr. Charlie Allen gave the update on LPA projects in the LTADD region. 

   
Other Business 
 
Judge Henderson raised a question about the Watson School Road bridge project. 
 
Judge Lucas then raised a question about the 80/20 Bridge Program. KYTC Rural and Municipal 
Aid Field Representative Doug Taylor took the opportunity to give information about the 80/20 
Bridge Program and further stated that the 40% stipend for Counties was expected to occur. 
 
Lastly, Mr. Charlie Allen announced that the current meeting would be his last after accepting 
another position. Judge Lucas expressed his appreciation to Mr. Allen on behalf of the Committee. 
 
Citizen Comments 

 

There were no citizen comments. 
 

The next meeting was tentatively scheduled for March, 17th, 2020 via Zoom Video Conference. 
 

A motion to adjourn was requested by Chairman, Judge Lucas. Mr. John Thomas made 
the motion and it was seconded by Judge Henderson. 
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